LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 08, 2020
TELEPHONE CONFERENCE CALL

CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone, Gene Wier, Treasurer Alison Emmons and Secretary Janice Hearne were in attendance.  The BOS I Meeting was brought to order by Lou Simone at 7:27 PM via teleconferencing.  Supervisor Richard Brown joined the meeting at 7:31 PM.  The meeting announcement along with the Agenda was posted on Facebook and the Township website at least five (5) days prior to the meeting.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  An opportunity was given via the website and Facebook for Township residents to phone, email or fax questions or concerns to the LDT office for BOS review and consideration.   Two LDT residents, one in Barnsgate and one in Honeycroft, expressed concern over hunting and gun shots fired in their areas.  Richard Brown and Lou Simone reviewed some of the hunting rules:  no hunting/shooting within 150 yards of a residence; no hunting/shooting within 25 yards of a roadway; and hunting is permitted from dawn to dusk only – no hunting at night.  The BOS requested Road Master Geoff Burkhart purchase No Hunting signs and post them at all Open Space areas in New Daleville, Barnsgate, Londonderry Meadows and the Township Park.  Richard Brown asked that the complainants be advised of the steps the Township is taking for their safety.  
BOS I MINUTES FROM NOVEMBER 10, 2020 MEETING:  Draft Minutes from the November 10, 2020 telephone conference were posted on the LDT website.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from the BOS I Teleconference Meeting held on 11-10-2020 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  
BOS II MEETING – NOVEMBER 23, 2020:  The BOS II Meeting was cancelled.
TREASURER’S REPORT – NOVEMBER, 2020:   Treasurer, Alison Emmons, had previously emailed copies of the Treasurer’s Report to the BOS for review.  She noted the Earned Income Tax payment was surprisingly right on budget.  However she noted some other counties seemed to have been hit harder due to Covid than LDT.  
FERNWOOD BRIDGE REPAIRS:  Lou Simone noted Tom Scott has a ballpark estimate (based on a similar repair in New London Township) of $130,000 (half being LDT’s responsibility) as well as half of a $5,000 fee for a Grant writer.  Richard Brown expressed an interest in reviewing the estimate and comparing it to the Fernwood Bridge repair parameters as well as the repair work previously done on the bridge.  Secretary Hearne will contact Tom Scott for a copy of the estimate.
LOWES CREDIT CARD UPDATE: Mrs. Emmons reported LDT has been approved and two cards are in the mail for delivery to the Township.  One card for the Office and one for the Road Master Geoff Burkhart.
VERIZON FRANCHISE FEE RECEIVED:  Mrs. Emmons reported the Third Quarter payment was $6,227.76.

TOWNSHIP REPORTS:  
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – NOVEMBER, 2020:  Bill Beers’ November report was summarized as follows:  There 
were six (6) Building Permits issued, one (1) building permit is pending 

plan review and storm water revisions for Windurra Indoor Arena.  There was one (1) demolition permit issued, two (2) exempt Stormwater Permits issued and one (1) mobile home park license renewed.  Total permit fees collected were $4,374.50.  Three (3) Use and Occupancy (U&O) permits were issued which included three (3) regular U&O’s along with eight (8) various construction inspections conducted.  Census Form C-404 and the Chester County Permit Summary were submitted.  Mr. Beers received a complaint from the farm manager of Runnymede Sanctuary regarding drivers avoiding the speed bump on Fernwood Road and tearing up the shoulder of the road.  Mr. Beers suggested talking to Geoff Burkhart, Road Master, regarding the complaint.  In addition Chester County Conservation District is working with George Strawbridge on the pasture issue.     It was agreed that the BOS will set up an interview with Jason Houghton in preparation for employment as a snow plow driver.  Secretary Hearne will establish dates and times when Mr. Houghton will be available.  Secretary Hearne noted two lights on the front of the Municipal Building have been repaired/replaced.  On 12-08-2020 PennDOT was on White Horse Road to repair the drainage ditch and prevent flooding on the roadway.
BOS DISCUSSION:  Richard Brown noted Mr. Beers should follow up on the Morales property.  Lou Simone will speak with Mr. Beers about sending another letter to Mr. Morales, perhaps every 30 days, until the issues are resolved.  
B. ROADMASTER:  It was agreed that the BOS will set up an interview with Jason Houghton in preparation for employment as a snowplow driver.  Secretary Hearne will establish dates and times when Mr. Houghton will be available.  Secretary Hearne noted two lights on the front of the Municipal Building have been repaired/replaced.  On 12-08-2020 PennDOT was on White Horse Road to repair the drainage ditch and prevent flooding on the roadway.
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  Lou Simone will attend virtually the Hazard Mitigation Webinar on 12-09-2020 from 10:00 AM until 12:00 Noon.
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  The November PC Meeting was cancelled and the December PC Meeting has also been cancelled.  Members will be notified.
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in November and the December meeting has been cancelled.  
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee did not meet in  November and will not meet in December.  
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier continues to regularly update the website.  Mr. Wier will place a notice on the LDT Facebook page as a 
reminder to submit the MS4 Survey.  This survey is for LDT employees and residents alike.

OLD BUSINESS:  
A. MODULAR BUILDING PROPOSED FOR LDT:  Previously Mrs. Emmons and Secretary Hearne were requested to write up anticipated requirements for the storage area of the proposed building (i.e. Room size, number of cabinets, storage racks, island for plan review, etc.)  Lou Simone recommended a review of the Historical Committee requirements located in the July 28th Historical Committee Minutes.   
B. NEW DALEVILLE PARKING ISSUES:  Lou Simone has issued two of the new “Courtesy Warning” cards.  He has also contacted Mike Harris of the Cochranville Fire Company to determine if there are 2 or 3 parking spaces which could be added while maintaining fire vehicle maneuverability in ND.   Additionally there remains the possibly to remove one or two parking spaces as well.  Mr. Simone requested David Sweet’s contact information in preparation for revisions to the LDT Ordinances regarding parking and towing.  
C. NEW DALEVILLE STORMWATER SYSTEM ISSUES:   There has been no communication from LDT attorney, Stacey Fuller, as she awaits further comment from the New Daleville attorney, Ms. Setzler, or the ND HOA on this topic.  
D. VERIZON AGREEMENT RENEWAL NEGOTIATION:  This item remains open and is being considered by Stacey Fuller.   The renewal is not due until later in 2021.  
E. LDT FENCE REPLACEMENT:  Allen Mummert notified the Township that fence repairs will begin on or about Monday or Tuesday next week, depending on weather.  The One Call system has been notified and all underground utilities have been cleared.
F. WIGGINS PLANS:  Michael Bingham, ARRO, signed 8 sets of Wiggins plans and Spence Andress collected the Wiggins and Strawbridge Plans for recording.  
G. 2021 PROPOSED LDT BUDGET:  The 2021 Proposed Budget has been advertised in the Daily Local News and will be placed on Facebook for public review.  A copy has also been posted in the Message Box at the Township Building entrance.

NEW BUSINESS:
A. GAWTHROP GREENWOOD – 2021 Legal Services Fees Agreement:  The BOS had previously received and reviewed an electronic copy of the Agreement.  It was agreed there was a minimal increase in the fees for legal services in 2021.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Gawthrop Greenwood 2021 Legal Services Fee Agreement and authorized Secretary Janice Hearne to sign and return the document.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 in favor.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE:  All Meetings (excluding the Historical Committee) previously held in the Municipal Building continue to be cancelled until further notice.
A. MS4 SURVEY ON LDT WEBSITE:  Please complete and submit the survey as soon as possible.
B. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  December Meeting Cancelled
C. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Wednesday,  December 16, 2020 Meeting at 5:30 PM.   Cancelled.
D. BOS II END-OF-YEAR MEETING:  Will Be Held via Teleconference on Monday, December 28, 2020 at 7:30 PM.  
E. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  No Meeting in December.
F. OFFICE CLOSED – Thursday, December 24th, Christmas Eve.
G. OFFICE CLOSED – Thursday, December 31st, New Year’s Eve.
H. BOS I ORGANIZATION AND REGULAR MEETING:  Monday, January 04, 2021 at 7:30 PM. via Teleconference.
PAY BILLS:   Bills were reviewed, paid and signed by Lou Simone in the usual manner on Wednesday, December 11, 2020 in the Township Municipal Building.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the BOS a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 PM.  The vote was 3-0 in favor.  
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne, 
Administrative Secretary
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